
Update from the Executive Board 
July 2016 

Retirements 
President’s Notes 
 President Spalding deeply appreciates the strong vote of support by OACP 

members during the bylaws vote last week.  By a vote of 125 to 2, OACP 

members voted to allow Chief Spalding to complete his term as President 

following his retirement. 

 President Spalding confirmed committee co-chairs for 2016-17 and a com-

mittee sign-up survey was sent out to all members.  Did you sign up? 

 President Spalding made the following appointments:  

 Chief Jim Band -  Sexual Assault Forensic Kits Task Force 

 Chief Ray Rau - Oregon Alcohol and Drug Policy Commission 

 Chief Rock Rakosi – Seismic Rehabilitation Grant Committee 

OACP Update 

Committee News 
Upcoming Events  Combined Education and Training 

Committee with Conference Commit-

tee to create the Education, Training 

and Conference Committee 

 Changed the name of the Marketing 

Committee to the Public Relations 

Committee with a broader mission 

 Eliminated the Bylaws Committee and 

transferred this responsibility to the 

Executive Committee  

 Bylaws Revision: We have embarked on a complete revision to the OACP Bylaws, a multi-year effort to 

ensure the bylaws reflect current legal requirements and operating practices. A recommendation will be 

presented to the OACP Board of Directors in September during the Fall Conference at DPSST. If approved 

by the Board, the Bylaws proposal will be voted on by the General Membership for adoption. A draft of the 

Bylaws revision will be distributed to members in advance of the conference. 

 Budget Adopted by Board during June Meeting: The changes include an increase in funding to the Schol-

arship Committee for college scholarships and conference scholarships for members (active and retired) 

based on need. The budget also includes a continued commitment to charitable contributions (Special 

Olympics, Lines for Life and Police Officer Memorial) and a new $10,000 contribution to the Oregon Fallen 

Badge foundation to support the costs of planning and conducting a Line of Duty Death Memorial Service. 

 July 29, 2016 
Committee Survey Deadline 
 

 Sept. 28 - 29, 2016  ~  Salem 
DPSST 
OACP/OSSA Fall Leadership 
Training Conference 
 

 Jan. 17 - 19, 2017  ~  Seaside 
Seaside Civic & Convention Ctr. 
ELTS Winter Conference 

 Chief Kent Barker,   
Tualatin PD 

 Chief Jay Waterbury, 
The Dalles PD 

 Chief Geoff Spalding,   
Beaverton PD 

 Chief Tim Doney,  
Springfield PD  

New Appointments 
 Chief Jeffrey Sanders,    

Coquille PD 

 Chief Pat Ashmore,        
The Dalles PD 

 Chief Bill Steele,           
Tualatin PD  

 Chief Cal Kunz,              
Ontario PD 

 Chief Mike Marshman, 
Portland Police Bureau 

 Chief Joel Fish,               
Enterprise PD 

 Acting Chief Rick Lewis, 
Springfield PD 

 Interim Chief Jim Monger, 
Beaverton PD 


